On January 22, 2007, Paulette Burdick asked the following question regarding item CLS1-Florida Department of Health School Health Services Plan for 2006-2008

REQUEST:

What were the results of the performance measures in the prior year/years plan?

RESPONSE:

The 2004-2006 Plan was the most recent plan evaluated:

· A visit in October 2006 by the Florida Department of Health indicated that the state said that Palm Beach County has a unique model of a nurse in every school and it is implemented in a unique way as a partnership by the Health Care District, Health Department and the School District.  This visit did not identify any deficiencies.  

· The Health Department collects data on the services listed in the plan.  This data indicates that all services in the 2004-2006 Plan were provided as stated. 

· The Health Department has an on-going quality review process. This results in changes from one plan to another. 

· The Florida Department of Health audits the financial part of this report and determines future funding based upon it.  Palm Beach County receives one of the highest per pupil funding amounts in the state because of the comprehensiveness and quality of the services. 

· Palm Beach County has received one of the highest immunization compliance rates in the state because of our diligence in this area. 

· The School Health Advisory Council is in compliance with the state mandate and actively functions on behalf of student health services. 

